
Leasingham and Roxholm Neighbourhood Plan Examination
on behalf of North Kesteven District Council

Examiner’s clarifying questions

The following questions are primarily aimed at the parish council, but the district council may also
respond if it wishes to.

Question 1

Policy 1 - Am I correct in assuming that the justification for a nine-dwelling ceiling in Part 2 of
Policy 1 is based solely on the third bullet point of Local Plan Policy LP2(5)?

a. Yes but supported by the fact that this policy continues into the current draft CLLP.

b. Resident’s comments from the questionnaire (Q2.4. pge 11) which can be found on our website,
(www.leasinghamnp.co.uk) were overwhelmingly in favour of less than 10 homes per site.

c.  NKDC comments and planning decisions have limited applications to 9 dwellings per site.

NKDC Comment: The current Local Plan places a threshold of up to 9 dwellings in Policy LP2 and in
the submitted Local Plan a similar threshold is provided for in Policy S4 although it does allow for
neighbourhood plans to allocate larger sites.

Question 2

Policy 7 – I have been unable to find any background material which explains how the nine areas
of land to be designated Local Green Space in Policy 7 satisfy the terms of NPPF paragraph 102.
Does such documentation exist, and if so, please can it be provided to me?

a.  All designated spaces are within the footprint of the village.

b.  They can all be justified as follows:  we have an aged population who need places to sit and
meet others within short distances of home thus avoiding loneliness and giving opportunities for
outdoor exercise. The Parish Council have plans to site benches in these areas to facilitate this.
These spaces also provide areas for children to play outside their own gardens, but close to home
in  relative safety, thereby promoting increasing independence.
We have a variety of wildlife within the village, some of which are protected/ priority species. See
Greater Lincolnshire Nature Partnership (www.glnp.org.uk) Examples of species are Kingfishers,
Red Kites. Water vole, Otters and Bats. Peregrine Falcons are nesting in the church tower. Green
spaces provided habitats for these.

c.  None of the Green spaces are extensive tracts of land.

d.  Please find attached the Green Space Questionnaire and Responses received from the
parishioners in March 2018. This can also be found on our website.

http://www.glnp.org.uk/









